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Sherwood Forest Road Maintenance District
Prudential Committee Meeting

Date: Saturday, April 12, 2018
Time: 11:00 AM

Location: Becket Town Hall

557 Main Street, Becket, MA

MINUTES - DRAFT
Committee Members present: Howard G. Lerner (Chair), Vernice D. Cowell (Vice Chair), Peter Giano, Stanley C. Taylor, Timothy D. Hawkes and Leonard R. Daigneault, and Charles Andrews (Road Superintendent).
Absent:  Margaret A. Clemons
Also present and Robert T. Ronzio Clerk/Treasurer. 

Public Present: Mr. Craig Willis (arrives 8:25 AM). 
Location: Becket Town Hall, 557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

Introduction - Dr. Lerner opened the meeting with a call to order at 8:52 AM and announced that parliamentary procedural rules previously adopted will regulate and conduct of the meeting in accordance with the provisions of the Open Meeting Law (OML), other pertinent Massachusetts general laws, the by-laws of the district and local customs and traditions. Dr. Lerner asked if anyone would like to have the entire rules and regulations read aloud. Mr. Taylor made a motion to dispense with reading the procedural provisions of the OML. Mr. Daigneault seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous. Dr. Lerner asked if anyone present planned to record the meeting. Dr. Lerner noted that Mr. Ronzio would be recording the meeting for his brother. Dr. Lerner noted that there were agendas on the table for all present. He again stated that the aforementioned guidelines are being followed to insure that the district complied with the General Laws of the Commonwealth. 

1. Prudential Committee Members Comments and Announcements - None
a. Prudential Committee Duties and Responsibilities - Previously reviewed.

b. Approval of Prudential Committee March Meeting Minutes - Dr. Lerner asked the committee to take moment to review the minutes before them. Minor grammatical errors are corrected. Mr. Taylor made a motion to approve the meeting minutes as amended, Mr. Hawkes seconded; Unanimous approval.   
2. Prudential Committee & Annual District Meeting Report - Nothing new to report.

3. General Roads - Mr. Andrews stated that all the roads are passable as long as drivers drive slowly given the numerous potholes and stutter bump. He stated that he has had one complaint from Ms. Adler on Lancelot Lane. He indicated that she called White Wolf directly regarding the icy conditions, and Mr. Willis did not personally return her call but communicated the complaint directly to him. Mr. Andrews stated that he hoped that the recent winter weather conditions were now over so spring roadwork grading could begin soon.
a. Update on Maid Marian/Lancelot Lake Bank Stabilization Project - Previously discussed.
b. Mud Season Preparations - Committee members briefly discussed, stating that the winter weather and mud caused by the thaw will soon be ending. 
c. Street Signs - Missing and Replacement Report - Dr. Lerner stated that the Robinhood Lane sign is missing still, Mr. Andrews indicated that he is aware of the missing sign and would order a replacement. Dr. Lerner further reported that as far as he knew there haven’t been any street signs that have been hit and knocked down over the winter. 
d. Road Designations - Primary/Secondary/Tertiary - Committee members briefly discussed the different road designations. The committee felt a thorough review was warranted if they were going to be able to prioritize the district’s resources. Members agreed that this is very important and would get their attention in the near future. Dr. Lerner further noted that this updated list could help the road superintendent establish snow removal priorities in future winter seasons. Mr. Ronzio stated of immediate concern this spring are the four primary entrance roads, which need to be graded as they receive the most use. He indicated that Jester’s Lane is in terrible shape due to the high water table throughout the area.
e. Conservation Commission Status - Dr. Lerner noted that he has been able to clear up the confusion regarding the Lake and Road District billing confusion over the Maid Marian Lane projects. Mr. Ronzio indicated that Attorney Goodman had spent more than several hours working on the overlapping projects. 
4. Waterways - Mr. Andrews stated that he would like to make sure that the waterways are cleared during the spring grading. Mr. Andrews projected that this would hopefully take place in the month of May.
a. Driveway Curb Cuts Policy - Mr. Ronzio reminded the committee that the current policy is fairly outdated and needed review. Committee members agreed to address the policy and its associated rules in the near future. 
b. Windrow & Sod and Berm Removal vs. Intermittent Breaks - Mr. Ronzio updated the committee regarding the ongoing problems that windrows cause. He noted that the problem seems to be especially bad given road thaw and late spring snow. He noted that because storm water is not shed evenly along the traveled surface in many instances long gullies are created with the road surface material being eroded and washed into the ditch line. 
c. Drainage Ditch and Culvert Inspections - Prince John Drive (Dead end) - Mr. Ronzio reminded the committee that this needs to be dealt soon as it had been discussed at length throughout the winter. 
d. Drainage Ditch and Culvert Report - Prince John Drive - Committee members briefly discussed the work that was completed last fall. Mr. Ronzio noted that this large stretch of the roadway has held up well over the winter and this spring.  He noted this was due to the removal of the windrows and clearing of the associated waterways. 
e. Roadway Traveled Surface Widths vs. Designated Design Widths - Mr. Lerner stated that the traveled surface of the roads vary. He indicated each road was purposefully designed and design widths in Sherwood Forest vary a greatly deal due to amount of vehicular traffic the road was expected to carry. Additionally, the road extends on both sides of the traveled way to allow for ditching etc. He noted that as previously explained if water couldn’t run off of the road it then causes road erosion of the travelled way. Committee members briefly discussed and agree that this is a critical issue that will need to be addressed. 
f. Culvert Replacements and New Installation Hearing Notification (vic Fountain Court & Golden Knight Lane) – Mr. Andrews stated that several culverts require replacement Dr. Lerner stated that due to the involvement of the Conservation Commission with the Maid Marian Lane culvert the committee should proceed cautiously. He stated that is would be wise to involve the Conservation Commission beforehand to preclude them from issuing an enforcement order because of jurisdictional issues.  The committee discussed that matter and proceeded to halt all culvert replacements until the matter was brought before the Conservation Commission. Mr. Andrews was informed to place cones or other warning devices to alert residents to the hazards and inform the contractor to halt all culvert replacements. Mr. Taylor made a motion to halt culvert work until the district gets an answer from the Conservation Commission. Mr. Daigneault seconded: Unanimous approval. 
5. Winter Road - Monthly Road Condition Status Report - Mr. Andrews stated the roads were treated as needed throughout the winter and spring and for the most part are in passable condition despite the late snows and mud. 
6. Expanded Voting Rights Status - Dr. Lerner stated that the expanded voting rights issue had been placed on the Becket Annual Town Meeting warrant. He noted that the Annual Town Meeting is scheduled to be held on May 12, 2018. He asked the committee to canvas their neighbors especially those who are registered voters to encourage them to attend the meting and vote in favor of the expanded voting rights article. Dr. Lerner addressed questions and concerns that might arise during the discussion. Mr. Ronzio noted that this topic will be the very last item to be discussed, and it could be a lengthy meeting. 
7. Opt-Outs -Tax Collector’s Query - Mr. Ronzio noted that they have not received any new Opt-Out applications.
8. Website Update - Ms. Cowell reported on the District website. She stated that the district had twelve views this month, of which eleven were brand new.  
9. FY2019 Budget Preparations / Planning & Annual District Meeting Warrant (Draft) - Mr. Ronzio presented the proposed budget and other related documents. The committee members were then asked to take a few minutes to read and review the documents. The FY 2019 budget was discussed first.  Mr. Taylor made a motion to increase the Engineering line item to $3,600.00, Mr. Daigneault seconded; Unanimous Approval. Mr. Taylor made a motion to approve the $293,000 FY2019 budget as amended, Mr. Daigneault seconded, the FY 2019 budget is approved unanimously. Mr. Ronzio next went through the District’s warrant and provided an explanation for each of the articles. Committee members agreed to move article #2 until the end of the agenda. Committee members discuss the current individuals that will be up for re-election and which seats would be filled. The Road District’s Annual District Meeting is scheduled to be held on June 16, 2018 at 1:00 PM.   
10. Other business to come before the Committee - Mr. Andrews questioned the 3% (approximately $9,000.00) that is payable to the Town of Becket for the collection of taxes. Mr. Ronzio stated that this is written into the enabling legislation that created the district and must be paid each year for the work done by the town.  Mr. Ronzio also stated that the 1982 enabling legislation allows the Road District to petition the town annually for funding up to $25,000.00 to support the district. Committee members discussed this option for next year.    
11. Public Input - None
12. Review Correspondence - Previously reviewed.
13. Warrant #10 FY2018 - Mr. Ronzio reviews the warrant that he has prepared with Committee members present, addressing questions and concerns as they arise. Mr. Taylor makes a motion to approve the warrant as presented, Ms. Cowell seconds the motion, and the warrant is unanimously approved. Mr. Ronzio passes the approved warrants around for signatures. 
a. Monthly Accounting, Bank Statement - Read and reviewed.
b. Bank & Town Tax Collector Notifications - Read and reviewed.
14. Adjournment - Ms. Cowell made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Mr. Taylor seconded; Unanimous approval. The meeting adjourned at 10:59 AM.

Schedule next meeting for May 12, 2018.  

Respectfully submitted,

SIGNED: _________________________________

Robert T. Ronzio 

Clerk & Treasurer
Sherwood Forest Lake District 

___________________________________________

Howard G. Lerner (Chair)

___________________________________________

Vernice D. Cowell (Vice Chair)

___________________________________________

Margaret A. Clemons
___________________________________________

Stanley C. Taylor
___________________________________________

Peter Giano
___________________________________________

Leonard R. Daigneault (Alternate Regular Resident)
___________________________________________

Timothy D. Hawkes (Alternate Non-Resident)
